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This is our first newsletter of 2012 and 
I would once again like to thank           
everyone for their contribution and 
fantastic comments made during the     
Ofsted Inspection at the end of 2011. 
Being awarded OUTSTANDING is a 
great accolade for  everyone who is 
involved with the school.

What’s been happening this term?  
It’s been a busy one for the whole 
school; Year 11s are preparing for 
their final exams, whilst some have       
already made a start with Art and PE 
exams and moderation over the past 
week; and Year 10s have begun  
preparation for their post-Crofton   
education with college visits,         
applications and mock-interviews.  

We congratulate Mrs Clark and Mrs 
Hughes in our Careers Department, 
for the work they have done in   
achieving the “Investors in Careers 
Award”, this is a great success for the 
school.

Reading last year’s Easter newsletter 
brought back harsh memories of 
snow during the early part of 2011, 
what a contrast this year has been so 
far!  The sun is shining, it’s unseason-
ably warm and I am sure, along with 
all of us, you are  hoping it stays this 
way for a well  deserved Easter break!

Jez Horsley
Headteacher
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Tel: 01924 303940 | Web: www.croftonacademy.org.ukISSUE 3 29 March 2012

�
����
��������
��
�	
�
���
�
���
���
�
���
���
�
���
���
�
��  

Mrs Ellen Dickens retired in February after 
working as senior dining room assistant at 
the school for 30 years. Mrs Dickens,         

pictured with members of Pupil Voice was 
presented with gifts from staff and pupils.   

We all wish her a long and happy retirement.
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Both Year 11 French and Spanish GCSE students 
joined forces and enjoyed a European cooking lesson 
on Tuesday 13 March.  The French students made a 
traditional ‘Flammekueche’ (the French version of a 
pizza) which is from the Alsace region.  The Spanish 
students indulged in producing ‘Magdalenas’,         
beautifully sweet sponge cakes from Spain.  It is safe 
to say that all students and staff involved were suitably 
full and satisfied!

��������������������������������  Congratulations to 
our Year 9 football team who beat    
Cathedral 6-3 on Tuesday 20 March. 
The match was the Year 9 Division Two 
play-off final and the team who won the 
trophy will now be promoted to Division 
One next year.   Brandon Hopper scored 
3 goals, Jack Butterly scored 2 in       
addition to the opposition’s own goal.  
Well done to all the lads they played 
brilliantly.  A big thanks to Mr Brookes for 
managing the team! 
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   Year 7, 8 and 9
pupils took part in the Sports Relief Mile during PE 
lessons this week. Students chose to run 1 or 2 miles 
in a non-uniform event around the school playing 
fields. Students did really well and we look forward to
receiving their sponsorship money.  Thank you to anyone who donated 
and supported this event, it is much appreciated. 
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��   We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids vouchers and 
would be grateful if parents/guardians, grandparents, aunties/uncles, could 
send them in to the PE department.  
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Some of our pupils aged between 13 and 16 are benefiting from Heritage Lottery Bid 
Funding. The school was awarded the monies earlier this term and pupils have begun 
work piecing together the history of the Crofton Academy.  The idea for the project came 
about from archive materials and photographs which the school would like to share with 
the wider community. A large number of pupils showed interest in the project from the 
word go, as many of their parents, grandparents and extended families have attended the 
school.  So far workshops have been run to help pupils develop interview techniques and 
learn how to handle archive materials. The funding is a great boost to learning projects 
and will work in close partnership with Crofton History Group, Age UK, Wakefield District 
Volunteers and West Yorkshire Archive Service.  

All work by pupils is undertaken in their own time, the culmination of which will be a literary 
and photographic record which will be launched at an open day later in the year.  It is also 
the intention to create a mobile display for the wider community showing how the school 
has evolved into the success it is today.

If anyone is interested in the project please contact Andrea Hewson at Crofton Academy 
for further information (andrea.hewson@croftonacademy.org.uk).  
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Eighteen Year 8 pupils have been busy cooking up a variety of meals throughout this 
half term.  Mrs Butterworth, Mrs Pearce, Ms Axall, Ms Smith and Year 10 pupil  Sarah 
Cunniff, have been assisting them in creating pancakes in blueberry sauce, potato 
wedges, spaghetti bolognese, spicy noodles, chicken tikka  masala and a Victoria 
sponge cake.  Well done to Year 8.
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The MFL Department hosted a fabulous film afternoon for all Year 8 pupils on Monday 
26 March to celebrate the end of a recent topic on famous Franco-Belgian  Comics, 
with a particular focus on the infamous Tintin.  During this topic students studied the 
history of Franco-Belgian comics and their influence on the Franco- Belgian and wider 
international  culture.  The Year 8 students watched the recent release of ‘The 
Adventures of Tintin’ to finish the topic with a bang! 
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A group of our pupils recently took part in the inaugural 
Wakefield Girls’ High School Young Entrepreneurs of the 
Year Competition.  The competition was aimed at Years 7 
to 9 pupils from schools across the Wakefield District, who 
had to come up with an innovative product or service that 
had real market potential.  Despite a fantastic effort, in the 
end two pupils from Castleford Academy won with their 
innovative travel toothbrush.  Congratulations to them and 
everyone else involved.  
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Pupils in Years 7 to 11 presented the strange tale of ‘THE TEMPEST MEETS  
STRICTLY HARRY POTTER’, over two nights to two packed audiences. A definite 
buzz was felt within cast and crowd, who were also given a treat on their exit from the 
panto!  The actors lined the corridor and serenaded them with the final song from the 
show, Wham's, 'Club Tropicana'! Well done cast.  As Craig from ' Strictly Come 
Dancing’ would say: “FAB-U-LOUS”!!!
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Family/friends of 
pupils past and 
present present.  
Crofton Academy 
would love          
members of the 
community to get 

involved recounting their past
memories on sport in the Crofton 
community through the years.  
Your accounts and memories will 
form part of a summer exhibition 
that Year 8 pupils are involved 
with in the National Coal Mining        
Museum.  

Perhaps you were a player,         
referee, manager, coach or      
supporter of a local team from 
1948 onwards and you have some 
stories to tell the wider world! 

Come along to our session in the 
school library Tuesday 1 May  
between 1-3pm to chat to our   
students about interesting stories 
you have to share relating to sport 
over the years in and around 
Crofton.  (Refreshments will be          
provided.)  


